

POWAY VALLEY RIDERS ASSOCIATION  
GENERAL MEETING MINUTES  
July 11th 2023  
PVRA Grounds



**Call to order at 7:05 pm**

**Approval of Minutes for June General Meeting**

Louann made a motion, Sandy seconded, motion carries

**Treasurer's Report:**

Paypal \$115.44 Checking \$32694.28 MM \$45,038.14 SquareSpace\$0 Cashboxes: \$600 Total \$78447.86

**Board Member of the Month:** July Emily Jarvis

**Membership: (Sandy Childers)**

Only need 14 new members to meet the goal for the year.  
Several polo members are coming back  
Make sure to sign up for the email blasts so you get notifications

**Work Hours & High Point: (Louann Schloss)**

Check the website, was posted several hours ago. Go on the website->members->go by last name->look at your hours  
End of the month (July 31<sup>st</sup>) is the cutoff for midyear billing  
The requirement is 40% of your entire year end hours  
You can ask Louann if you have questions about how much you owe etc  
If you are going to resign, you must let someone of the board know that you're resigning so you do not continue to accumulate hours  
1 rider needs 9 by July 31<sup>st</sup>  
2 rider household needs 14 hours  
If you joined late and are prorated, then it will be less  
It costs \$15/hour if you do not want or do not do the work hours

High point is also on the website

Barrels Sat 15<sup>th</sup> and Gymkhana on July 22<sup>nd</sup> are opportunities for work hours if you do not want to work on the grounds  
Bring a friend and their hours will count for you if you specify that when you sign the work hour log  
Dennis-let him know if you want to learn how to operate the water truck or tractor  
Janice-there is an application on the website if you want to learn

**Grounds and Maintenance (Dennis):**

Bleachers

Going to be doing repairs for boards that need to be replaced

Skybox

He is rebuilding the hand rails on the skybox. Dennis is happy to accept the help for any of the work

Handicapped Area

He is building an aluminum ADA area by the bleachers

He is falling behind of weed-eating due to other projects, Bettina has been helping

Emily J-we need emails from the Rodeo about the costs for the capital improvements for the ADA area and skybox.

Sandy-one email was sent to Jim, she will work on getting both emails detailing the amount for the capital improvements

## **New Business:**

### **Open Comments**

#### **Due Increases:**

Janice-we are going to need to increase dues to significantly lost income due to rain and VS cancelling shows, increasing costs. We do not know the amount yet.

#### **New Tractor:**

Janice-we are going to need a new tractor soon as our current tractor's engine is wearing out. We will likely have to do some fundraisers as it will be expensive

#### **Band fundraiser:**

Julie Hammond is working on a date for the fundraiser. She talked to Harry about it and they are willing to splint some proceeds

Emily J-prefer the fundraiser to be at PVRA to show off the grounds

Kasey-what if we start at Mainstream, see how it goes then switch to PVRA?

#### **Evacuation site**

Nancy K was in contact with Humane Society-contacted by Charles about being a temporary site for evacuations. They will send info to the board

#### **Ranch Riding**

Kyla wants to do a ranch riding buckle series

Julie H-Kyla needs to show up to the October Calendaring meeting to get dates

#### **Open Shows**

Kasey had someone contact her who might want to run the open shows, Kasey is meeting with her and will let the board and members know the details

## **Committee Reports:**

### **Trainers (Emily Jarvis)**

Susan Harris sent her insurance

Shelley Kincaid sent her insurance

Everyone is current

### **Rentals**

Sams' Posee- set up for October

### **Horse Shows:**

#### **Barrels**

Sandy reporting for Tami

They have a race this weekend, they are doing a buckle series. This is their last morning show, the rest will be in the evening. She has a lot of volunteers

#### **Dressage (Sam Miller)- Janice**

Had their first show this year, it was a slowish show. Grossed over \$1000, net around \$500

#### **Fun Shows (TBD)**

Janice-Oct 29<sup>th</sup> Halloween fun show, still looking for a manager.

#### **Gymkhana (Jessica Crane)**

Sherry Sheldon volunteered to host one on July 22<sup>nd</sup>, she has a premium posted on the website

It will start at 5pm, will only be in arena 1 so no one has to move jumps

**Hunter Jumper (Emily Franklin)**

Next show is Aug 5th

**Working Equation (Janice Kall)**

Aug show, it has been difficult due to officials changing

There is a lot of demand since a lot of shows were cancelled

Will need a lot of volunteers to set up on Aug 5th and during the show on Aug 6<sup>th</sup>

**Sub-Group Reports:**

**Polo (Sherry Gibson)**

They had the Russ Sheldon Polo Tournament, it went really well, they had a lot of awards. They had a celebration to remember Russ.

Their next Tournament in Oct and Sat night Oct 6<sup>th</sup> they will have a high goal game including Jared who just got back from Argentina.

They will try to get a beer license and a food truck.

Interscholastic season soon, 7<sup>th</sup> grade to 12<sup>th</sup> grade, will take the kids in Oct.

They will also have a story in the Chieftain in the coming weeks about Polo

**Pony Club**

Janice (for Sam) Melanie Koska is leaving to go to College, Sara Spiner left as she has a new horse who is boarded somewhere else

**Rodeo**

- Sherry-had e-board meeting last night at PVRA
- Will need many volunteers
- Sandy-will ask people individually to volunteer
- Need to put new sign-up link for the Rodeo on PVRA's website
- It is their 50<sup>th</sup> anniversary, if you want a 50<sup>th</sup> anniversary buckle, order them from the website
- Mutton Busting and Barrels open on Aug 1<sup>st</sup>, it is a lottery system
- New clown this year
- There will be a band Fri and Sat night
- Box seats are already sold out for Fri and Sat night
- 7pm Fri, 1pm Sat, 7pm Sun, help on Sunday to clean up
- See Grounds and Facilities-need emails from Rodeo about capital improvements

**Drill (Felicity Davis)**

- They are going to run some flags during the barrels
- They were in a parade in Scripps Ranch
- Most of the horses had not been in a parade, they were all very well behaved
- Looking into the Poway Days Parade
- They got a nice plaque that Sandy will put in the display

**Time and Place of next meetings:** July Board Meeting July 19th 2023: Sam Miller's House  
Aug Gen Meeting Aug 1<sup>st</sup> on the grounds

Motion to adjourn made at 7:50 by Sandy, seconded by Jost, motion carries